

Iddesleigh Parish Council

Annual Parish Meeting

Minutes of the Iddesleigh Annual Parish Meeting that took place on Monday April 4th 2016 at 7.30pm to be held in the Village Hall.

Present: Chairman Councillor E Sweet, Councillor J Davidson, Councillor J Moore, Councillor G Ward
Also Present: no other attendees

1. Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

Copies of which are attached. These are to be signed as a true record of the previous meeting held on April 27th 2015. This was agreed by all and duly signed.

2. Items from the minutes for further discussion:

None raised

3. Chairman's Report covering the activities of the Parish Council over the past Year:

The Chairman thanked the Councillors for their service over the past year. There are only five councillors and we are happy to recruit people who would be prepared to join and bring something 'to the party'. The Iddesleigh Fund has a balance of £5,033 with one grant made this past year. This was to the Village Hall and their financial situation is now stable. The Chairman gave a résumé of the Councils activities over the last year.

- ❖ The village sign has been replaced
- ❖ The Warhorse sign is now in situ
- ❖ No parking signs are in place on the green and have been successful
- ❖ A new snow warden has been appointed: Kevin Down. The equipment and salt is stored at Parsonage Farm.
- ❖ Northern Links Meetings have been attended by Councillor Davidson and myself
- ❖ The gully outside the village hall is still on-going
- ❖ Highways have done some work on our roads. However if pot holes have to be over a certain depth to be filled then I think a survey needs to be done and sent to Highways
- ❖ The council have asked for a quote for a new noticeboard
- ❖ The WI approached the council asking if they knew of any grants available to fund a defibrillator for the parish. The council passed on the contact details of Councillor J McInnes
- ❖ The Precept has been increased to cover the cost of the new noticeboard plus the council need to build up their reserves

The chairman then briefly covered the planning applications received. He finished his report by saying, we are just a small council but our aim is to discuss any subject put before us and to give a decision without fear or favour.

4. Matters Arising:

4.1 Street Party June Sunday 12th June 2016: as this is also on the AGM Agenda it was decided to discuss this then.

5. Presentation by Borough Councillor:

The Borough Councillor was unable to attend and although asked, did not send a report to the clerk.

6. Date of next meeting:

April 3rd 2017

Signed:



Dated: 15/05/2017

Councillor E Sweet
Chairman